
MASS SCHEDULE  
 

Saturday Vigil 4:00 PM 
 

Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, 11:00 AM 
 

Weekdays 7:00 AM 
 

Saturday 8:00 AM 
 

Holy Day Mass Times: Please watch our  
bulletin for posted times 

Christ  
the King 
Parish 

1052 Pleasant Street      Worcester, MA 01602 

HOURS FOR ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Monday—Friday 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM 

 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturday 2:45 PM to 3:45 PM or please call Msgr. Sullivan  
 

HOLY MATRIMONY 
Couples planning a Christian marriage should contact  

Msgr. Sullivan following their engagement. 
 

HOLY BAPTISM 
Baptisms celebrated occasionally at public Mass or privately. 

Please see information inside this bulletin. 
 

PASTORAL CARE OF THE SICK 
Please call Msgr. Sullivan for the Sacrament of the  

Anointing of the Sick or Holy Communion. 
 

WORSHIPING WITH US? 
We hope you introduce yourself and register in our parish. 

Please call the rectory to do so. 

PASTOR 
Rev. Msgr. Thomas J. Sullivan 

 
IN RESIDENCE 

Rev. Richard F. Reidy, Vicar General 
 

DIRECTOR OF LITURGICAL MUSIC 
Ellen Linn 

 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Grades 1-6 
Anne Thompson 

 
Grades 7-10 & Confirmation 

Msgr. Thomas Sullivan 
Email: tsullivan5@mac.com 

 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION INQUIRIES: 

reledctkworc@gmail.com 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Mindy A. Dulude 

PHONES 
 

Parish Office  508-754-5361 
Parish Fax   508-753-0448 
For an emergency 508-450-2556 

 
Msgr. Sullivan: tsullivan5@mac.com 

Parish Office: mindyd1052@gmail.com 
Parish website: www.ctkworc.org 

 



Cਈ਒ਉਓਔ ਔਈਅ Kਉ਎ਇ, Wਏ਒ਃਅਓਔਅ਒, MA 

Saturday—March 18th 
 4:00PM  Patricia Gibbons (1st anniv.) req. of Family 
Sunday—March 19th 
7:30AM  Virginia M. Shea (8th anniv.) req. of Stephen 
  & Kathleen Brothers 
 9:00AM Parishioners of Christ the King 
11:00AM Dennis Ferrante (birthday) req. of Family 
Monday—March 20th 
 7:00AM Mary L. Donahue (mem.) req. of Paul & Mary 
  Ann Franco 
Tuesday—March 21st 
 7:00AM Rev. Maurice F. Reidy 
Wednesday—March 22nd 
 7:00AM Barbara Reidy (mem.) req. of Family 
Thursday—March 23rd 
 7:00AM Janice Reidy (mem.) req. of Family 
Friday—March 24th 
 7:00AM Laura Handy (mem.) and Lucy Jacobs (mem.) 
  req. of Cynthia Katinas 
 5:30PM  Rebekah O’Connor (3rd anniv.) req. of Family 
Saturday—March 25th 
 8:00AM Catherine Ferrie (100th birthday mem.) req. of 
  Family 
 4:00PM  Susan Reynolds (mem.) req. of Family 
Sunday—March 26th 
 7:30AM Florence C. Dulude (mem.) req. of Family 
 9:00AM Parishioners of Christ the King 
11:00AM The Cousineau and Curran Families 

REST IN PEACE 
 
Please pray for the soul of Nancy M. O’Connell. 

COME TO DAILY MASS! 
 
As you can, please consider coming to our daily Masses 
(Monday-Friday, 7:00 am, and during Lent at 5:30 pm Mon-
day through Friday; Saturdays at 8:00 am). The Mass brings 
many special graces! This week we celebrate two special occa-
sions. On Monday, we celebrate the Solemnity of St. Joseph, 
Spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary. While normally celebrated 
on March 19 when that day falls on a Lenten Sunday the feast is 
transferred to the following day. And next Saturday we cele-
brate the Solemnity of the Annunciation of the Lord. All our 
other liturgical celebrations this week are Lenten weekday Mass-
es. 

BAPTISMAL PREPARATION PROGRAM 
 

All parents must participate in a team-led preparation session if 
this is their first child and/or if they do not worship at Sunday 
Masses. Parents whose children are not yet born may participate 
in the program if they like. It takes place in the rectory on select 
Sunday afternoons from 1:00 pm to 2:30 pm.  The date for our 
next session is: Sunday, April 23. Please call Monsignor Sulli-
van (508-754-5361) to pre-register for the program. Actual 
baptisms take place on select Sundays at the 11:00 am Mass. 
Parents work with Msgr. Sullivan to establish an appropriate 
date. The next scheduled public celebrations of infant Baptism at 
Mass will take place on the following Sundays: April 16, May 
21, and June 18. 

Offertory 
 
We are very grateful for all your donations and gifts to the par-
ish and the Diocese. Your donations from last weekend are as 
follows: 

 
Offertory: $6,071.00; Online Giving: $1,725.00;  

Mass Stipends: $60.00; Donation for Family in Need: 
$100.00; Fuel: $220.00; Catholic Free Press: $39.00; Ash 

Wednesday: $280.00; Home Mission: $30.00; Church in Lat-
in America: $232.00; Easter Flowers: $297.00; Catholic Re-

lief: $320.00; Earthquake Relief: $50.00. 
 

Total: $9,424.00 

Would You Like to Join Our Parish? 
 

Please contact Monsignor Sullivan at 508-754-5361. Or, you can 
email him at tsullivan5@mac.com and he will respond.  

‘RAISING LAZARUS, RAISING FAITH’ 
Evening of Recollection 

Reserve a Place Now 
 
All women are invited to join the Women’s Guild of Christ the 
King for its Annual Lenten Evening of Recollection. The event 
will take place following the 5:30 pm Mass on Monday, March 
27, and in the Johnson Room. Father Walter Riley will make a 
presentation following dinner at the event. 6:00 pm is the start 
time. The donation for the evening is $18 for Guild members 
and $20 for non-members. To make a reservation please contact 
Donna Byrnes at 508-753-3024 or by email at  
dbyrnes@charter.net.  Please reserve a place by this 
Wednesday, March 22 as Donna needs to coordinate with the 
caterer. Thank you. 

Two-Weekend Food Drive 
Starts Now! 

 
Nora Oliver, a member of our Confirmation Class who assists 
in our religious education program, is sponsoring a non-
perishable food drive here at our church as a service project for 
her membership in the National Honor Society at Leicester High 
School. The drive will take place at all the Masses on this week-
end March 18-19 and next, March 25-26 (not weekdays, 
please). All of our donated foods will go to the St. John’s Par-
ish Food Pantry. Your donations can be given to Nora in the 
church foyer where she will receive them. 



Fਏਕ਒ਔਈ Sਕ਎਄ਁਙ ਏਆ Lਅ਎ਔ 

HOSPITAL VISITS  
 

The priest chaplains at our hospitals continue to serve the pasto-
ral needs of their patients. Please let us know if someone you 
know is hospitalized and Msgr. Sullivan will be happy to visit 
that person. The best thing is for a family member or friend to 
call the rectory to let us know your loved one is in the hospital. 

‘HOPE FOR HOUSING’ CARDS 
 
Hope for Housing cards are sold in the church foyer after all 
Masses. Here’s how they work: You purchase food or gift cards 
in various amounts of $10 to $100; You use the food cards for 
your shopping; You receive the full-face value of the card you 
purchase; What you don’t spend remains on your card for later 
use; The supermarket or store donates 5% to 10% of what you 
spend to prevent family homelessness. Yvonne Nguyen already 
has a couple of volunteers but will need to engage some addi-
tional ones (as in the past). If you would like to assist her (and 
you will be trained) Yvonne’s telephone number is 508-762-
2161 & her email address is Yv0nn3@aol.com. Cards are avail-
able for: The Big Y, CVS, Dunkin’ Donuts, Hannaford, Panera 
Bread, Shaw’s, Stop & Shop, TJMaxx / Marshall, Starbucks, 
Amazon and Target. 

GUIDELINES FOR FAST AND  
ABSTINENCE IN LENT 

 
Lenten fast and abstinence regulations for the Diocese of 
Worcester are as follows: Abstinence from meat is to be ob-
served by all Catholics fourteen (14) years of age and older on 
all the Fridays of Lent including Good Friday of course. Fast-
ing is to be observed by all Catholics who are eighteen (18) 
years of age but not yet fifty-nine (59) years of age on Good 
Friday. Those who are bound to fast may take only one full 
meal. Two smaller meals are permitted if necessary to maintain 
strength according to one's needs but eating solid foods between 
meals is not permitted. Catholics should not lightly excuse 
themselves from these prescribed Lenten penitential practices. 

“COME HOME TO GOD’S MERCY” 
Tuesday Night Confessions During Lent 

 
Several years ago, Bishop McManus requested that every par-
ish in the Diocese offer opportunities for Catholics to receive 
the Sacrament of Reconciliation (Penance; confessions) on 
Lenten Tuesdays between 7:00 pm and 8:00 pm. We continue 
this practice. Lent is a wonderful time to receive God’s mercy 
in this extraordinary Sacrament.  In addition to Saturday after-
noons, we will be offering confessions on Lenten Tuesday eve-
nings.  

Children’s Choir of Greater Paris 
Returning this Summer 

Volunteer as Host Family Now 
 

Many will recall the wonderful concert and two-day visit we 
experienced in July of 2019. And now the Children’s Choir of 
Greater Paris will return in July of 2023. Under the direction of 
Professor Francis Bardot about forty boys and girls (ages 11-14) 
will perform here on the evening of Tuesday, July 18, 2023. 
This is a free concert. All are welcome. For their tour the group 
is accompanied by several adult chaperones. Professor Bardot 
and his wife have met with Elise Jacques, Tom & Sue Flynn and 
Monsignor Sullivan to lay the initial groundwork for the group’s 
return visit. We are now inviting CTK families to consider 
hosting a child or two (or more) for the evenings of Monday 
and Tuesday, July 17 and 18. A couple of families have al-
ready volunteered on their own. If you would like to do so, 
please contact either Tom Flynn (email: 
fly5thom@yahoo.com) or Sue Flynn (email: 
nurse_sue52@yahoo.com). On Wednesday morning, July 19, 
the group will travel to Cape Cod for multiple concerts there. 
Plan now to join us for this wonderful evening. 

CTK’s Father-Son Canoeing Trip 
 
Do you like canoeing, camping, fishing, swimming, and ex-
ploring? We are collecting names of interested parties for a 
father/son(s) trip to take place during the week of August 14-
18. Boys should be 10 or older and able to swim. There will be 
more information forthcoming. If interested, please contact 
Fran Warner at franciswarner@juno.com or cell: 774-364-
2393. 

Thanks for Your Generosity 
 
We are very grateful for the generosity of our parishioners in two 
recent collections. Our contributions to the special collection to 
assist the victims of the recent earthquake in Turkey and Syria 
amounted to $5,554. Thank you. 
 
In addition, the fairly new and now annual collection on Ash 
Wednesday to support our retired diocesan priests raised 
$5,215. We are very grateful for your goodness to that collection 
as well. 

Diocesan Youth Retreat 
 
All high school youth and current 8th graders are invited to 
sign up for the Diocesan Youth Retreat on May 19-21 at Anna 
Maria College! The theme for the retreat is Mysterium 
Fidei (Mystery of Faith). Join for a relaxing and recharging 
weekend that will include fun & games (with prizes!), music, 
guest speakers, breakout sessions, and an experience into the ulti-
mate mystery of Christ in the Sacraments through Eucharistic 
Adoration, confession, and Mass! The retreat will start Friday 
evening and will conclude Sunday around noon. Cost is $125/
person. Deadline to register is April 25. To sign up or to get 
more information, go to  
neworcester.org/diocesan-youth-retreat. If you have any ques-
tions, contact Tim Messenger at 508-929-4360 or 
at tmessenger@worcesterdiocese.org. 

Congratulations, Ralph & Claire Weirich! 
 
For their significant contributions to the Pro-Life movement both 
Ralph and Claire Weirich, our parish Pro-Life couple, will be 
honored at the Annual Mass for Life this coming Friday, March 
24, at 10:00 am, at St. Paul’s Cathedral. Bishop McManus will 
bestow on them the Annual Mother Teresa Award. Ralph and 
Claire have been actively involved in the Pro-Life movement for 
more than forty-five years. All parishioners are welcome and 
encouraged to participate in the Mass at St. Paul’s this Friday. 
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CHRIST THE KING PRAYER LINE 
 

If you know of someone who could use our prayerful support 
please contact Mindy at 508-754-5361 or by email at 
mindyd1052@gmail.com. 

Highlights of the Week Ahead 
 
Saturday, March 18 
12:30 pm - Private Baptism 
4:00 pm Mass - Food Drive 
 
Sunday, March 19 
All Masses - Food Drive 
10:00-11:00 am - Rel. Ed. for CGS & Grades 1-6 
6:00-7:30 pm - Rel. Ed. for Grades 7-10 
 
Monday, March 20 - St. Joseph’s Day 
Masses: 7:00 am & 5:30 pm 
2:00-3:30 pm - All Diocesan Priests Here 
 
Tuesday, March 21 
Masses: 7:00 am & 5:30 pm 
7:00 pm - A.A. Meeting, Lower Rectory 
7:00-8:00 pm - Confessions 
 
Wednesday, March 22 
Masses: 7:00 am & 5:30 pm 
6:00-7:30 pm - Boy Scouts Hall 
7:30-9:00 pm - Folk Group Rehearsal 
 
Thursday, March 23 
Masses: 7:00 am & 5:30 pm 
7:30-9:00 pm - Festival Choir Rehearsal 
 
Friday, March 24 
Masses: 7:00 am & 5:30 pm 
10:00 am - Mass for Life, St. Paul’s 
3:00-3:30 pm - Stations of the Cross 
6:30-8:00 pm - Cub Scouts, Hall  
7:00 pm - A.A. Meeting, Lower Rectory 
 
Saturday, March 25 
Catholic Men’s Conference 
4:00 pm Mass - Food Drive 
 
Sunday, March 26 
All Masses - Food Drive 
10:00-11:00 am - Rel. Ed. for CGS & Grades 1-6 
6:00-8:00 pm - Confirmation Class 

Religious Education Classes 
This Week & Next… 

 
Today, Sunday, March 19: classes will be held for Catechesis 
of the Good Shepherd and Grades 1-6 from 10:00 am to 11:00 
am. Classes will be held for Grades 7-10 from 6:00 pm to 7:30 
pm.  
 
Next Sunday, March 26: classes will be held for Catechesis of 
the Good Shepherd and Grades 1-6 from 10:00 am to 11:00 am. 
The Confirmation class will meet from 6:00 to 8:00 pm.  

Making Parish Donations Online 
 
We ask all parishioners to please continue your support of the 
parish offertory. You can donate online. Please go to our web-
site, ctkworc.org. Either click on the tab at the top of the page 
or the button in the middle of the page called ‘CTK Online 
Giving.’ You can donate using your credit card. Many thanks. 

The Annual Worcester Diocesan  
Catholic Men’s Conference 

Next Saturday! 
 
Men (of all ages, including teens and college students) are invit-
ed to this important in-person conference, scheduled for As-
sumption University next Saturday, March 25, 2023. Come 
and hear dynamic talks from outstanding Catholic leaders: Bear 
Woznick, Jeff Joaquin, Msgr. Jim Moroney, David Niles, 
Adam Minihan and Fr. Chris Alar, MIC. Visit the conference 
website at www.catholicmenworc.com for information and to 
purchase tickets online. For assistance with the purchase of 
tickets call Corinn Dahm at 508-835-8551.  Adult tickets are 
$65. Student tickets are $30. 

Extra Masses in Lent 
& Your Mass Intentions 

 
We have a 5:30 pm Mass each weekday (Mon-Fri) during 
Lent. This is our 12th year of this practice. Daily Mass during 
the holy season of Lent is a rich spiritual experience. Also, if you 
have a Mass intention but find the morning Mass is already taken 
by someone else, or inconvenient for you to make, you may want 
to consider designating this late afternoon Mass for your inten-
tion. If interested, just call Mindy at 508-754-5361.  These late 
afternoon Masses run until Wednesday, April 5, the day before 
Holy Thursday. 

Stations of the Cross - Fridays 
 
We celebrate the Stations of the Cross each Friday during Lent. 
The time is 3:00-3:30 pm.  

Please give to Partners in Charity! 
 
We are very grateful for the ongoing generosity of our parish-
ioners to the Annual Partners in Charity Appeal. The diocesan 
goal is $5 million this year and we have a long way to go to 
meet that goal. Tens of thousands of people are served by this 
essential annual campaign.  We hope you will contribute now 
with a pledge or one-time gift. 26% of our parishioners have 
thus far. Pledge cards and envelopes are available in the church 
vestibule’s book rack and at the rectory. Simply return it by 
mail, or by dropping it off, or by putting it in the offertory bas-
ket at Mass.  All checks should be made payable to ‘Partners in 
Charity’ (not Christ the King).  



  
 40 Days for Life 

 
CTK’s Day is Wednesday, March 29! 

 
Sign-up after all Masses Today! 

 
 
YOU can help save lives by participating in this simple peaceful prayer vigil. We pray that, with God’s help, our 
‘witness’ and that of many others will be the beginning of the end of abortion in Worcester and elsewhere. Join 
fellow parishioners on Wednesday, March 29, from 8:00 am to 6:00 pm. We pray across the street from the 
Planned Parenthood abortion facility at 470 Pleasant Street.   
 
Sign up in-person here today for an hour of prayer. Our aim is to ensure that a minimum of two adults be present 
during each prayer hour.  If someone can bring a companion, that will be wonderful, and it is helpful to know in 
advance.  
 
To sign up you can also contact one of the following: Ralph & Claire Weirich (508-791-0678 ~ 
weirich.ralph@gmail.com) or Joyce Dubuque (508-826-0703 ~ jhdubuque@aol.com). 
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Estate Preservation 
Law Offices

Brendan J. King, Esq.
Linda T. Cammuso, Esq.

	 • Estate Planning/Asset Protection
	 • Estate/Trust Administration
	 • Business/Corporate Planning
	 • Elder Law/Medicaid Planning
	 • Special Needs/Disability Planning

508-751-5010
www.estatepreservationlaw.com

Committed Every Day 
to Caring

754-0486
PRE-NEED PLANS AND

TRUST AVAILABLE
370 Plantation St. ~ Worcester

Center Hill Apartments
503-505 Mill Street, Worcester

The Tatnuck Area’s
Newest Community

Spacious 1 & 2 bedroom apts.,
some as townhomes

Call to view: (508) 756-2147
see us at

www.botanybayproperties.com

PHILIP P. MASSAD
MOVERS

(508) 752-0100
100 Grand Street

Worcester, MA 01610

Movers you can depend upon!

190 Park Avenue
Worcester, MA 01609

(508) 755-5200

Home • Auto • Business 
Life • Disability

Long-Term Care Insurance
Employee Benefit Plans

RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL • REPAIR • REMODELING
GAS PIPING • DRAIN CLEANING

FREE ESTIMATES • FULLY INSURED

Jack Dumas
PLUMBING & HEATING, LLC

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE
MPL 11745

508-798-2247      www.jackdumasplumbing.com
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20 Park Avenue, Worcester

JOHN F. WOODS. JR.
(508) 755-5944

www.woodsinsurance.com

HOLDEN HOLDEN 
508-829-4333508-829-4333

Sales • Service • Parts
Body Shop • Quick Lane

www.sunnysideford.comwww.sunnysideford.com

Since
1923

“Serving the Parish Community
since 1896”

Richard Mansfield, Ricky Mansfield
Funeral Directors

1158 Main Street, Holden
100 Worcester Road, Sterling

508-829-4434     978-422-0100
Advance Funeral Planning

www.milesfuneralhome.com

MILES
FUNERAL DIRECTORS

HOME •
AUTO •

BUSINESS •
LIFE •

Mike Marshall
791 - 1141

Tatnuck Square
623 Chandler St.

Worcester
www.jjminsurance.com

J • J • M
INSURANCE

A G E N C Y

ATHY
Funeral Directors

In Worcester Since 1875

508-756-4689

Kathryn 
Coporale
Realtor

508-330-6179
coporalek@gmail.com

NATIONAL
GLASS

WORKS INC.

508-753-7209
372 Park Avenue

Worcester

	 Mention this ad when buying or selling
	  with me and I’ll donate $250
	 to Christ the King in your name!
	 Erin Zamarro
	 Broker Associate - REALTOR® 
	 Cell: 508-847-7100
	
	 21 Institute Rd., Worcester, MA 
	 erinzamarro@gmail.com	 www.zamarrorealty.com
Parishioner

GERARDI’S 
SERVICE CENTER

General Auto Repair

Owner Bruce Gerardi
brucegerardi05@gmail.com
1123 PLEASANT STREET

WORCESTER
508-791-7730

Mass Inspection • Alignments
Oil Change • Propane 

Brakes • Tires New & Used

508-797-4848
DUMPSTERS - CLEANOUTS – ONE TIME PICK UPS

TRANSFER STATION OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
2 KANSAS STREET •  WORCESTER

Mon-Fri 7am-6pm • Sat 7am-5pm • PARISHIONER

SUPERIOR 
Waste & Recycling

ATTORNEY
BRENDA M. RIVARD
O’CONNOR & RIVARD 

ATTORNEYS PC
Estate Planning & Asset Protection for All Ages

(508) 756-9229
668 PLEASANT ST • WORCESTER, MA

WWW.RIVARDLEGAL.COM

Wills • Trusts • Special Needs Planning
Elder Law (Medicaid Planning) • Estates

Guardianships • Conservatorships
Listen to my radio show “Life’s Transitions”

on Emmanuel Radio 1230radio.com

John Dolan
508-799-4556

www.DolanLandscaping.com

Insured

DESIGN
BUILD

MAINTAIN

DOLANDOLAN
LANDSCAPINGLANDSCAPING

MAINTENANCE & CONSTRUCTIONMAINTENANCE & CONSTRUCTION

Stay in your own home! 
Personal Care • Meal Preparation

Caregiver Respite 
Light Housekeeping

Errands and Transportation
Call for a FREE Consultation!

 508-769-6621
 www.goldenrule.care

• �Catholic, Independent All-Girls School in Central MA
• Founded by the Sisters of Notre Dame 
• Dual Enrollment Program with Assumption University
• Accepting girls grades 7-12

Register today at www.nda-worc.org

NOW ACCEPTING
APPLICATIONS
FOR FALL 2023

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME  
Juan Ortiz

jortiz@4LPi.com or
(800) 888-4574 x3442


